An Taisce Report — IBAL Anti-Litter League, Survey 2, 2022

Crumlin: 18" out of 40 towns / cities surveyed. Clean to European Norms.

A very strong result for Crumlin with no heavily littered sites out of ten sites surveyed. Some
examples of top-ranking sites included the large expanse of William Pearse Park, the residential
areas of Lisle Road and Cooley Road. There were some sites which just missed the top litter
grade — Crumlin Village and Crumlin Shopping Centre — with a little extra effort this could easily
be attained.

Bring Centre, Crumlin Shopping Centre: Grade B. The overall impression at this small facility was
an untidy and littered one. As well as loose litter items on the ground to the front of the bin units, plastic
bags had been stuffed between them.

R110 Dolphins Barn Approach: Grade A. A freshly presented route with no visible litter items.
Attractive paving with railing along one stretch looked very well.

Crumlin Village: Grade B+. Fresh paving, bicycle parking, black bollards, outdoor seating, large
planter boxes etc. presented well. The area at the Windmill Road junction was generally clean and
well attended. The area close to St. Mary’s Road harboured some litter — mostly food related (e.g.,
sweet papers, mineral cans and plastic bottles) and cigarette butts.

Canal Walk: Grade B. (atjunction of Dolphin Road and Crumlin Road). Food related litter and alcohol
cans were very much in evidence at the steps, walls and ledges. These items risk becoming wind borne
and landing in the water. There is a fresh looking bin on the pavement which in condition but seemingly
not being used enough.

Crumlin Road: Grade B+. There were too many food related items along this long stretch of road for
the top litter grade — with a little extra care, this could be achieved.

Cooley Road: Grade A. This residential area was very much deserving of the top litter grade — there
was a complete absence of litter throughout.

Bancor Drive: Grade B. A somewhat littered road, mostly food related with some face-masks,
particularly close to Crumlin Road and close to the restaurants.

Lisle Road: Grade A. There were no litter issues along this residential road. The overall impression
was of a very well-maintained environment.

William Pearse Park: Grade A. A large expanse of green space, with recently cut grasslands. There
were no litter issues of note. There was minor graffiti on the litter bin at the entrance.

Crumlin Shopping Centre: Grade B+. Much of this area was very good with regard to litter. The car
park surface / markings were in good order with pavements clear of litter. It was the litter on the
grasslands which brought down the overall litter grade — an easy fix.



